
 

 

 

Nurture, Inspire, Achieve 
A small school, learning together in the local community 

5th February 2020 

 

Dear parent/ carer 

As we approach the half term holiday, I know that we are all ready for a break from 

the routine of home learning during lockdown restrictions. Half term week runs from 

15th – 19th February and pupils who have been accessing critical worker and 

vulnerable pupil places return on Monday 22nd February. Although we still don’t know 

for sure when we will have all pupils back in school, we have been given the date 8th 

March for the possible easing of national lockdown restrictions. On Wednesday 27th 

January, the Prime Minister announced schools will remain closed until at least 

Monday 8th March. Until then, we will be continuing to provide remote/ online 

learning for pupils at home. Thank you for completing our recent parent feedback 

survey – the results are overwhelmingly positive and really encourage staff that we 

are doing a good job. It is so encouraging to hear that you feel supported and that 

learning is accessible, creative and inspiring. 

 

This week has been Mental Health Awareness week. The theme this year is 

‘Express Yourself’. Expressing yourself is about finding ways to share feelings, 

thoughts, or ideas, through creativity. This could be through art, music, writing and 

poetry, dance and drama, photography and film, and doing activities that make you 

feel good. In times like these, it is important that we are promoting to our children 

how to find a way to show who they are, how they see the world and how to feel 

good about themselves. We can all find creative ways to share our thoughts, feelings 

and emotions through activities like music, art, dance or photography.  The 

importance of children and young people’s mental health has never been so critical 

so here are a few tips to stay happy in lockdown: 



Do something that you enjoy – music is a good source of energy or maybe pick up 

an old hobby. 

Always have something to look forward to – this could be just a movie and pizza! 

Stick to a schedule – structure gives us all stability and security. 

Take screen breaks – get outside and breathe in the fresh air … 

Stay in touch with friends and family – you are not alone, we are all in this 

together. 

There is a great toolkit with links to resources and more here Draft 2: Children's Mental 

Health Week Toolkit (mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk) 

 

 

One of the ways that we foster positive mental health and wellbeing at Lydford is 

through forest school sessions. This week Mrs Waddington and the children 

accessing provision have been showing their gratitude and appreciation for their 

environment. They have prepared flower beds for new life and helped to maintain the 

site. The sessions (which Mrs Waddington adapts for remote learning) are a fantastic 

way to get outdoors and connect with nature to nurture the best in us. Thank you 

Mrs Waddington for making forest school accessible to all! 

 

https://www.mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/media/2305/childrens-mental-health-week-toolkit-final.pdf
https://www.mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/media/2305/childrens-mental-health-week-toolkit-final.pdf


School Lunches There will be a few changes to the current weekly menu after half 

term. Please see the attached menu for details. 

 

This will be my last newsletter this half term and I can only show my gratitude to you 

all for being patient with us in what has been an incredibly challenging time for us all. 

Over half term week, make sure to take care of yourselves and each other. Hopefully 

we will see some signs of spring appearing and even some sunshine! 

With kindest regards, 

 

Mrs D A Petersen  

 

 

 

FISH (Fun in School Holidays) is open at St James over the half term break. Lead of FISH is Dan  

F.I.S.H. Kids | Devon After School & Holiday Clubs | Fun In School Holidays  

The lead is Dan Baxter and his number is 07702 756344. 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to share this website 

with you 

https://library.thenational.academy 

where every week a popular 

children's author or illustrator will 

provide you with free books, 

exclusive videos and their top three 

recommended reads. Having access 

to a school library is really important 

for children. School libraries nurture a 

love of reading that can enrich 

children’s literacy skills, academic 

achievements and mental wellbeing. 

http://www.funinschoolholidays.co.uk/
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Devon Norse Menu 

 

This menu will operate as required until further notice commencing Monday 22nd February. 

 

 

*Jacket Potatoes available everyday as a main alternative*  

**Fresh Fruit available everyday as a dessert alternative** 

 

Dairy Free & Gluten Free alternatives can be available on request. Please speak to your school 

office to arrange this. 

 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Main 
Sausages, Mashed 

Potato & Baked 
Beans 

Pasta Bolognese & 
Vegetables 

Roast Turkey, 
Potatoes, 

Vegetables & 
Gravy 

Sausage Roll, 
Potatoes Wedges 

& Vegetables 

Mini Battered Fish 
Fillet with Chips & 

Vegetables 

Vegetarian 
Alternative 

Quorn Sausages Quorn Mince Quorn Roast 
Veggie Sausage 

Roll 
Vegetable Fingers 

Desserts Ice Cream Tub Yoghurt Pot 
Chocolate 
Cracknel 

Flapjack  Shortbread  



 


